
These are the minutes from the May 24, 2016 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.  Present were 
 Mrs. Robin McLaughlin – Chair, Mr. Richard Farwell- Board Member, Mr. John Dougherty - Board Member, Mr. Anthony Marino – Health Agent and  Mrs. Joanne O’Connor – Administrative Assistant. 
Attendees: Stephen B. Nelson and Sarah Richardson.

Having a quorum, Mrs. McLaughlin called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Meeting Business:

Mr. Farwell moved to approve the meeting minutes from May 10, 2016 as written, Mr. Dougherty seconded. 

Board members discussed the closing of Center and Sylvester schools due to undiagnosed GI symptoms that left a large number of students sick on May 19, 2016. Cleaning crews were called in to disinfect both schools before students returned on May 20th.    


Plans:

[bookmark: _GoBack]127 Pine Tree Drive – Stephen B. Nelson from Clearwater Recovery came in to present his plans. Mr. Dougherty made motion to approve with variances as noted on plans dated May 18, 2016 and Mrs. McLaughlin seconded. So voted.  Mr. Farwell recused himself from voting due to being a neighbor. 

71 Laurie Lane– Spink Design – Plans dated May 12, 2016, revised May 24, 2016.  Approved as submitted.

982 Webster Street – Webby Engineering Associates, Inc. – Plans dated May 3, 2016. Mr. Farwell made motion to approve and Mr. Dougherty seconded. So voted unanimously.

87 Pleasant Street – Collins Civil Eng. Group Inc.- Mr. Dougherty made motion to accept plans dated April 15, 2016 (revised May 10, 2016) with variances as noted and Mr. Farwell seconded. So voted unanimously.

218 Old Farm Road – McGlone Enterprises, Inc. – Mr. Dougherty made motion to approve plans dated May 5, 2016 with variance as noted and Mr. Farwell seconded. So voted unanimously.

171 Silver Street – McGlone Enterprises, Inc. – Plans dated May 12, 2016. Approved as submitted.

1014 Broadway – Morse Engineering Co. – Plans dated January 26, 2016. Approved as submitted.

Health Agent Update:
Mr. Marino updated the Board of Health about a request from the neighbors of PA Landers on Winter Street, Pat Road and Birch Drive to have air testing done.  This is not a service that the Board of Health would provide and recommends that the neighbors seek testing through either MA Department of Environmental Protection (MA DEP) or the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) to have testing done.  

Permits:

Permits and Licenses signed by the Board.

Mr. Farwell moved to adjourn, Mrs. McLaughlin seconded, so voted unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:58 p.m.

